

**MVASC MINUTES April 10, 2022, 10:00 am**

**Twin Falls Senior Center**

Opened at 10:00 by Chair, Helen F. With Service Prayer.

**12 Traditions:** Brad H.

**12 Concepts:** Marc G.

**Roll Call:** 6 groups were present we had a quorum.

**Reading/ Acceptance of Minutes:** Doug motioned/ Brad seconded/ all in favor.

**Officer Reports:**

**Chair:** Nothing to report

**Vice-Chair:** Nothing to report

**Recording Secretary:** Please submit all GSR reports in writing all other reports are ok to be emailed thank you.

**Treasurer:** Beginning ASC Bal: \$974.30 Beginning ACT. Bal: \$300.22 Beginning LIT Balance: \$39.78

**Group Donations:** *Huggie Bears 465, New Perspective \$0, Cast Iron \$30, Insanity to Serenity \$30, Thursday Keep it Clean \$0, Together We Can \$43, Zoom \$15, ASC 7<sup>th</sup> \$29 ASC Donations \$193 Assembly returned funds \$61.19 St. Patrick Day event \$53.15*

**Total Income:** \$307.34

**Outgoing:** ASC rent \$25

*Marc G Seed Money \$300*

*Ted B. Activities \$22*

*SIRNA reg assembly \$61.19*

*Transfer to act. \$99.78*

*SIRNA donation \$373.46*

**Total Outgoing:** \$

**RCM:** Today I will need the votes on the CAR to give to Region next weekend as well as the vote for Region Secretary. There are flyers on the table for upcoming events for each group, including for next weekend's RSC. It would be nice to have our subcommittee chairs present with a report at their designated meeting times. Or give me a report to present. Helen has volunteered to help me shop for munchies for the always hungry addicts. Thank you. I would greatly appreciate some help setting up the buffet, etc. Saturday at about 11am. See me after this meeting. Last week, I touched base with Joy from Proactive. She and her colleagues are very interested in developing a better relationship with our Area. I provided them with some meeting schedules and event flyers. She will check on the possibilities of getting people to our events. She also mentioned asking addicts to come share their experience, strength, and hope as well as an introduction to NA workshop in the future. In practicing our 7<sup>th</sup> Tradition, the RSC will be providing Proactive with 4 Basic Texts and 50 Little White Books. I will need the \$300 provided by SIRNA for the event today to cover the costs of next weekend's RSC.

**RCM Alt:** Position is vacant at this time.

**Recognition of New Groups:** None

**Group Service Reports:**

**Cast Iron Serenity:** GSR- Key tags given: 1-30 Days 1-90 days 1-Multiple year. Average 7<sup>th</sup> \$86.00, Average Attendance 9, Area Donation \$30.00

**Huggie Bears:** GSR – Key tags given: 2-Newcomer, 1-9 months 1-Multiple years. Average 7<sup>th</sup> \$22.50, Average Attendance 11. Area Donation \$46.00.

**Insanity to Serenity:** GSR – Key tags given: 5- newcomer 3-30 days 1-90 days 1-6 months 1 year 1 multiple year. Average 7<sup>th</sup> \$40 Average Attendance 25 Area Donation \$30.00

**Keep It Clean:** GSR- Key tags given: 3- newcomers 1-30 days. Average 7<sup>th</sup> \$12.00. Average Attendance 8. Area Donation \$.

**New Perspective:** GSR – Key tags given: 1- newcomer 1-30 day 1-90 day. Average 7<sup>th</sup> \$23. Average Attendance 15. Area Donation \$0.

**Together We Can:** GSR – Key tags given: 3- newcomers, 1- 30 days, 1-9months, 2- multiple years. Average 7<sup>th</sup> \$32.00. Average Attendance 21. Area Donation \$38 \$50

**Tuesday Zoom-Zoom:** GSR – Area Donation

**Wood River:** GSR –

### **Subcommittee Reports:**

**Literature:** Crisa C. – I don't have much to report, I have been working on gathering items for the chili cook off fundraiser so if anyone has any raffle items or basket items they would like to donate please let me know. I would like to get all the stuff by Friday April 22nd. Please get the word out on this event, I'm hoping to have a good turnout.

**Activities:** Ted B.- Last month we had our St. Patrick day potluck and workshop, had a good turn our and good event, from the feedback I received most enjoyed it and it is something I would like to do again, Upcoming in would like to set up a bonfire meeting just not sure on location yet. And a day at rock creek, BBQ, games, bonfire, also I will be moving the activities committee meeting to the fellowship hall first Monday of every month 6:15, flyers will soon as,

Area campout is booked at Banbury hot springs June 17th-19th cost of \$975

**PR:** Phil G. – Absent

**Outreach:** Brad- We had the St. Patties Day celebration last month. When I counted at the beginning, we had 26 in attendance with a few more that came in a little later. So, a rough total would be between 30-35 in attendance. Thank you, Phil, Dominic, and Rod, for putting on the workshops! If you couldn't make it, you missed out! Also, a big Thank you to Helen for cooking the ham, and Bayley for the corned beef and cabbage, and of course to everyone who brought food or goodies to make this event what it was.

Outreach will start collaborating with Activities again and start working on planning another little get together in the coming months. More will be revealed!!!

**SIW:** Marc G.- We have a meeting today at 5:30 ai the Fellowship Hall. We now have the registration form online at [sirna.org/square](http://sirna.org/square). Check out the site! We will be using Square for payments and ordering merchandise. So far, we have 2 registrations online. I took 50 flyers to the convention and wish I would have taken more. There will be plenty more at next weekend's RSC. We have confirmation numbers for all the campsites. GSRs, please inform your members the importance of pre-registering and that they can just order merchandise if they are unable to attend. The event coffee cups will be delivered next weekend at the RSC.

**Adhoc-** Down to timelines should be finalized by next area.

**Sharing Session:**

- Barb G. – PNW 46 signed a contract with a hotel that will not be able to accommodate the amount of people expected, the event will be moved to red lion, the dates will be changed, and the price may increase.

**Old Business:**

**New Business:**

- A. Proposed Guidelines
- B. Vote on ICC – Report for World Services – group votes were submitted.
- C. Vote on Regional Secretary- 4 groups voted yes and there was 1 vote of confidence

**Motions: None.**

**Announcements:**

**Activities subcommittee meeting first Monday of every month at the Magic Valley Fellowship Hall at 6:15 P.M.**

**MVANA Meeting May 8, at the Twin falls senior center at 10:00 A.M.**

**SIW Meeting May 8, at Murtaugh Lake at 4:30 P.M.**

**RSC meeting April 16-17<sup>th</sup> in Twin falls at the Crisis Center**

**Chili cook off SIW fundraiser April 30<sup>th</sup> 5:00-8:00 at the Magic Valley Fellowship Hall.**

**Closing:** \_\_\_\_\_ motioned to close; all in favor.

**In loving service Bayley B.**

